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 Minutes of the AGM of the West Acre Parish Council held on 24TH May 2021 following the Annual Parish Meeting in the Village Hall
Attending
Parish Councillors:  Eoghan Sheils (Chair), Antonia Hanbury, Ralph Sliwa, Ernest Heatley & Jeremy Cameron.
Clerk:  Henry Birkbeck
Others: Jim Moriarty (Borough & County Councillor), Brian Cawston, Belinda Bush, Brian Wright, Peter Wilson, Lucy Birkbeck, Sally Bridle & Steve Hogg.
Apologies:  Fiona Wrigley.
New declarations of Interest:  There were none. 

1. The Minutes of the last meeting (12th April 2021) were approved and signed.
2. Election of Chair.  As there were no other expressions of interest, Eoghan offered to continue as Chair for this year.  Proposed by Ernest and seconded by Ralph, it was unanimously agreed.

3. New Clerk.  Following Henry’s announcement that he is retiring, a new Clerk had not yet been found so it was decided that one of the Councillors may need to fill the role temporarily.  Councillors would like to spread the word to attract a Volunteer, or failing that, to advertise the position. Henry was asked to outline the duties of both the Clerk and the RFO (Finance Officer) for anyone who may be interested (at the going rate or less).  If that is not possible, Henry has agreed to continue as the volunteer RFO for a further year.
4. New Councillors.  Following Antonia’s retirement, we now have two vacancies on the Council.  Peter Wilson and Lucy Birkbeck offered themselves for co-option, and as there had been no other expressions of interest, they were warmly welcomed and are expected to declare their Acceptance of Office at our next meeting.  This would bring the number of councillors to seven as usual.
5. Dog Waste bins.  No decision was taken regarding the erection of dog waste bins on the Nar Valley Way.  However, the Chair would enquire about locations with the Borough Council and whether they would assist with emptying them.  Ernest suggested that the “stick and flick” method for keeping paths clean could be encouraged.
6. Litter Picking.  The council expressed their appreciation to those who pick up litter around the village and encourages more of us to share the task.  There will always be some, whatever we may do to stop it.  Lucy pointed out that most of it was not tourists as the same litter was found again and again.  Most likely to be commuters.
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7. Planning matters.  The Chair reported that he would continue to enquire about the progress of outstanding planning matters affecting the activities in Abbey Yard.  It was suggested that on-line discussions with the planners might be useful, to include the PC, the Estate and interested members of the public.
8. Highways matters.  The Chair reported that he was continuing to discuss outstanding repairs to the boardwalk at the Mill and to the Laundry Bridge.  He would also be raising issues with Highways concerning the maintenance of road grips and Fullers Lane.
9. Footpath sign. It was agreed to support the erection of a new footpath sign by the church gate in conjunction with the Estate who would work up a draft.

10. Village sign. It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Charlotte Howarth and ask her if her offer to repaint the village sign still stood.  It was noted that Brian Wright cleaned and oiled the woodwork (with its engravings) each year, and for which he was greatly thanked.  
11. It was decided not to purchase a defibrillator for the village.  The main reason was that it would not usually be possible to get the machine and the patient together in time to help, especially as advice may be needed by the operator over the telephone.  It was noted that there was one at the Theatre which may be accessible.
12. Church Clock face.  It was unanimously agreed that funds previously given to the Church for helping with repairs to the churchyard walls, could now be used for the repairing and repainting of the church clock face instead.

13. Finance.  

a. Payment of £27 towards the cost of the West Acre News in May was approved.
b. Following Richard Furze’s retirement as Internal Auditor, Henry would write & thank him, and would someone to take over. This would not necessarily have to be a qualified Accountant, merely someone who is capable of scrutinising the books once a year.  If you would like to help please ring Henry.
c. The Clerk would circulate dates for Councillors to meet and approve the Annual Governance and Accountability Return (AGAR).
14. Eoghan thanked Antonia for her 8 years as a councillor, and Henry for his involvement with the PC for over 30 years.  He then presented him with a beautiful wooden vase from the Councillors made by Brian Wright.  Henry did his best to express his thanks and wished the Council well for the future.
The date of the next PC meeting was fixed for Monday 16th August 2021.
The meeting closed soon after 8pm.
H C Birkbeck,  henry@westacre-estate.co.uk or 07775 621217.
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